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Background

Guidelines on organizing student exchanges were approved in principle by the Teaching Committee, subject to redrafting in order to incorporate the advice of the Committee.

The enclosed version is submitted for approval before being sent to the Schools.

1. Exchanges between students in the European Schools

Exchanges give students in years 4 and 5 the chance to improve their languages and to experience a different educational environment by visiting another European School, with the intention of returning to the school of origin.  The student pursues classes in his usual language section, while staying with a host family speaking a different language at home.  Students in the 4th or 5th year stay for the duration of the first semester.

All exchanges are dependent on the approval of both directors.  After advice from the class teacher approval will only be given if an exchange can be arranged without financial charge to the schools.  In principle, an exchange can only be approved if the student's subjects can all be covered by the host school.

Before going to the host school, the student must write a personal statement explaining why he would like the exchange and agreeing with the conditions proposed by the school(s).  This statement should be accompanied by a report from the class teacher.

In addition to the student's statement an accompanying declaration of parents is needed, in which they agree with the procedure and arrangements and defer the rights and obligations of the school of origin to the host school.

It is obvious that the "General Rules" and the internal school rules of the host school will be applied.

The complete application, which consists of the letter from the parents and the statement of the student, has to be submitted to the school of origin no later than 31 March of the previous school year.

2. Grading and Examinations

Students in year 4 will receive A marks and sit B tests during the first semester.  At the end of the first semester the student will receive a report signed by the director of the host school.

Students in year 5 will receive A marks and sit the first semester examinations in the host school.  At the end the student will receive a first semester report signed by the director of the host school.

3. Financial issues

School fees: for pupils of categories 2 and 3, normal fees will be paid to the school of origin (including the additional annual costs like insurance, copy cost etc.)

For students of the category 1 the annual additional costs will be payable to the school of origin.

After the exchange has been granted by the school of origin and the host school and confirmed to the student and parents in question, all further arrangements have to be fulfilled by the family of the student and the host family with assistance from the local Parents' Association.  Neither the school of origin nor the host school are responsible for arranging host families, travel, travel insurance, board and lodging or for any costs involved.

4. Insurance

In general, European School students staying in another school, whether a European School or not, are covered by the insurance of the school of origin, provided the stay is officially approved.  However, there are some variations in cover between the schools and it is essential that students and their parents verify the scope and scale of insurance cover before an exchange.

